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Hi everyone, 

We have had another busy week at Underhill again!  

The year 5 and 6 boys’ football team represented the school at a Barnet football tournament on Thursday 
and they had a brilliant morning. They progressed to the quarter finals of the tournament and showed 
excellent team spirit throughout! Thank you to Mr Dale for taking the boys.  

We met school council on Thursday afternoon and we were blown away by the amazing ideas the children 
have had to make Underhill even better. The school council reps were eloquent and passionate when sharing 
their ideas and we have a long list of ideas to be working through. We have identified two priority areas to 
work to improve; golden time and lunchtimes/school dinners. These will be our focus areas over the next 
half term and we are already looking forward to hearing everyone’s ideas at our next meeting after half 
term.  

A huge well done to everyone for reaching 10,000 FREDs (Families Reading Every Day). See the message 
below from Mrs Limbrick about how we are going to celebrate!  

If you haven’t already, please make sure you book your appointment for parents’ evening next week. These 
are phone appointments and they are a valuable opportunity for you to discuss the progress your children 
are making in school and how you can support at home further. We will also be selling CGP books for each 
year group for you to work through with your children at home. These are fantastic resources and we are 
able to sell them at a discounted rate. The teachers will let you know during the appointment which books 
you can choose from .  

Have a lovely weekend, 

Jennie Reed and Nicola Hayles 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

HEADS' CORNER 
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NOTICES AND NEWS  

   

YEAR 3 - BATTLE OF BARNET ARTWORK 
 
Year 3 has been learning about the Battle of Britain. Please see some of the amazing pictures they have 
drawn: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
BREAKFAST AND AFTER SCHOOL CLUB  
 

It has been fantastic to see so many children enjoying our breakfast and after school clubs again this 
week as demand for parents to return to the office increases. This week has seen children enjoying a wide 
range of games and activities as well as art and homework. If you would like your child to come along 
please contact the office who can tell you how to book. Our breakfast club runs from 7.30am every 
morning for £3.75 whilst our Afterschool club offers 2 price bands £5.50 up until 4.30 or £10.50 up 
until 5.50pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

      

  

 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Monday 7th February- Friday 11th  Book Fair     
Wednesday 9th  February-Parents Evening 3.40pm-7.00pm 
Thursday 10th   February-Parents Evening 3.40pm-5.00pm 
Monday 14th   February- Friday 18th February Half term 
Thursday 31st March Last day of the term for Nursery 
Friday 1st April Last day of term - school finishes at 2pm 
 
 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR  
 
Please come along and support the book fair next week if you can. It will be held every day 
after school in the big playground. The more books we sell, the more free books we earn for 
our school library!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
FRED READING 
 
The children at Underhill School have been very busy reading at home and filling in their FRED 
reading diaries. As a result, we have reached 10,000 reads and can celebrate with 
another YES day (afternoon) . We will hold it on 25th February .  
 
Your child's class will discuss how they would like to celebrate and you will be informed before 
the day.  
 
Well done, and a big thank you,  to all families who work so hard to read with their 
children. Keep reading every day for 10 minutes so that we can start to work towards our 
next whole school reading reward!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      

 

  
BARNET COURSES 
 
Please see below some courses available for parents: 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      

  

Beech 91.44 
Maple 94.53 
1 Oak 98.12 
1 Willow 96.45 
2 Chestnut 95.53 
2 Palm 93.62 
3 Cedar 90.77 
3 Hornbeam 94.74 
3 Yew 93.16 
4 Cherry 97.60 
4 Larch 90.86 
4 Pine 82.78 
5 Holly 90.53 
5 Laurel 88.14 
5 Sycamore 84.21 

6 Ash 93.30 

6 Elm 92.45 

6 Hawthorn 96.06 
 

ATTENDANCE 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CARE SECTOR JOB FAIR 
 
: 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you looking for work? Could you care for the vulnerable in our community? 
 
Come along to our COVID-safe job fair and meet local employers from care homes, supported living 
and home care providers, plus see what vacancies are available. 
 
You may not have experience of care work; maybe you’re studying or you have other skills to offer 
and just want to do your bit in this time of need. We will help you find the most suitable role and 
provide necessary training to get you started. This is an excellent opportunity for people who care 
and want to be involved in the community. 
 

• £200 incentive for new starters before end of March 
• Apply on the day 
• Help with your CV and applications 
• Advice on preparing for an interview 
• Find out about and sign up for ESOL and accredited courses in care 
• Find out about what it’s like to work in care 

Get in touch with BOOST call: 020 8359 2442 or email: boost@barnet.gov.uk and sign up here.  
  
Emma Burton-Lee 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 House attendance 

Balmoral – 93.07 
 
Windsor – 94.62 

 
Holyrood – 90.53 
 
Sandringham – 89.59 
 

https://cambridgeeducation.cmail20.com/t/d-l-akktyul-yuhrhliltj-x/
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 Would you like to improve your English speaking, reading, writing and listening skills? We will be 
starting ESOL - English for speakers of other languages in January 2022, Wednesday mornings 9.15am -
11.15am. Please contact us at info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net or text 07511 273 564 to book your place. 
We are unable to offer creche facilities. 
 
This is the link for the autumn term timetable.  
https://be801be7-27ae-403d-b550-
25d9901a126c.filesusr.com/ugd/9779ab_e6b1abf05ecf467e811c62c74d94069d.pdf 
 
 
  
 
 

 HALF TERM HOLIDAY CLUB INFORMATION 
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